Regular Monthly Meeting February 14, 2008

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, February 14, 2008 at 7:00 pm at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, Bob Peters and William Albertini present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

The Police Report was read by Officer Garver.

Motion by Mr. Peters second Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the general fund expenses.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Peters to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Peters to accept the resignation of Paul Lynn as Emergency Management Coordinator.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Peters to appoint Jason Domenick as the Emergency Management Coordinator.

Amy Jo Labi Carando and Jerry Zona of the Lawrence County Recycling and Solid Waste Department, addressed the corrections that will take place with the Blue Bins which will include fencing, monitoring and scheduled clean ups and picks as well as hours of operations.

Culvert cleaning will begin in the spring, anyone needing pipe will be required to by the pipe and the township will put the pipe in place.

Public Comment:

Mr. Oran Allen, Savannah Gardner Road, asked that the pot holes be filled on Old Pittsburgh Road and Savannah Road.

Mr. Art Hairhogger Old Princeton Road, stated that water is washing out the creek bed along his property. Mr. Herman stated that RAR the Township Engineers would look into correcting the problem.

Mr. Roger McMillen, Dean Drive, asked the status of the Dean Drive storm water project. Mr. Herman stated that the project is not yet complete, additional head walls need to be put in place, adding additional pipe, installed cement hold downs, head wall on catch basin, top soil and yards repaired by June, weather permitting.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn.